

June 3, 2014

The Honorable Adrin Nazarian Assembly Member, 46<sup>th</sup> District State Capitol, Room 4015 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 612 as Amended May 29, 2014 - SUPPORT

Dear Assembly Member Nazarian:

On behalf of the California Airports Council (CAC), we would like to express our strong support for AB 612 which codifies the California Public Utilities Commission's (CPUC) decision regarding Transportation Network Companies (TNC). We believe the provisions of this bill are imperative to the safety of passengers and drivers offering TNC services at our airports.

The CAC comprises the 34 commercial service airports throughout the state, serving over 170 million passengers annually. It also consists of two of the nation's ten largest airports, Los Angeles International and San Francisco International.

In September 2013, the CPUC released Decision (D) 13-09-045, which states "TNCs shall not conduct any operations on the property of or into any airport unless such operations are authorized by the airport authority involved". As our airports attempt to enforce permitting requirements for TNC operations, major concern has risen regarding TNC compliance with the CPUC's decision.

Our airports would like to ensure that the CPUC's decision is codified by the State for further clarification on TNC regulatory requirements. The utmost priority of our airports is the safety and protection of passengers and drivers traveling to and from airport property.

For the reasons mentioned above, the CAC supports AB 612.

Sincerely,

Jim Lites

**Executive Director**